BMS/BHS Monthly Board Report April 2024 **Tiffany Hicks**

THANK YOU, BOE MEMBERS!

- As always, thank you for your continued support in all of our endeavors!
 Please let me know if you need any information

UPDATE ON BMHS SMART GOALS

Updated 3/31/24	Goal	Actual	+ / -
Attendance	95%	93.22% (23-24 SY)	- 1.78 While we aren't meeting our goal yet, we are up 1.29% from last year!
Behavior	Reduce by 5% (361 total) (Reduction of 18)	206 total referrals (+13 last week) Staff: 24 Event Types: 29 Events: 206 Students: 93	Last year at this time, we had 301 referrals. (-95) Staff: 26 Event Types: 31 Events: 301 Students: 107
Academics (MAP Percentile)	20th Percentile or Below Math Goal: 20% or less 20th Percentile or Below Reading Goal: 15% or less	20th Percentile or Below Math: 26% (decrease of 1 %) 20th Percentile or Below Reading: 19% (decrease of 4%)	+ 6% + 4%

INSTRUCTIONAL COACH REPORT (Ms. Winkler)

- Internal Labs occurred March 24-28. Elizabeth Winkler, Aaron Sary, Keith Graham, and Charlsie Wheatley hosted teachers within our building to generate discourse around the workshop model and thinking strategies. All participants walked away with great insights and hopefully a renewed sense of collective efficacy.
- Morgan Nilhas, our partner with Scholastic, will be visiting in mid April for her final trip to middle and high school. Based on the parameters of the KyCL Grant, we have twelve teachers currently working with her on implementing writing in the classroom. They submitted a lesson plan and she attended their classes, alongside Ms. Teegarden, to observe them in action.
- We have continued work with our essential standards during PLCs. We have begun writing more purposeful learning targets for our current standards. Our learning targets incorporate a thinking strategy with the content skill. We've also begun to work on establishing essential academic and social behaviors. We will begin explicitly teaching this next school year. Ms. Hicks is leading ERD for the remainder of the 23-24 school year.

GUIDANCE COUNSELOR REPORT (Mrs. McDougall)

- During the end of March, I proctored the EOP (End of Program) exams. Mr. Pelgen and I met to solidify the students who will be taking Dual Credit classes and Vocational School classes. We meet bi-weekly to check and statuses and contact parents if the student is behind.
- We are also finishing up MAP Testing during the first week in April. We are excited to see our growth from September!

Dates of Importance:

- April 1-5: BMHS MAP Testing
- April 3: Deadline to "register" for Deeper Learning Summit (teachers PD)
- April 3: Extended ERD @ Campbell County Library
- April 4: "Learning from Leaders" / Women's Health HS Assemblies (1:30 3:00)
- April 8 12: Spring Break
- April 15: YSC Advisory Council Meeting (5:30)
- April 17: Family Teacher Conferences (4:00 7:00)
- April 19: SPRING PROM (7:00 11:00)
- April 22: Hoxworth Blood Drive
- May 6 10: KSA Testing
- May 10: KYOTE Testing for Transition Readiness
- May 14: Underclassmen Awards (Grades 6-11)
- May 16: SBDM May Meeting
- May 22: Senior Honors Night & Parade
- May 24: Class of 2024 Commencement
- August 8: BISD Opening Day for '24-'25 School Year

